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Adam J. Teitzman, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk 

Sakina Deas, Public Utility Analyst Ill, Office of Industry Development and 
Ct+ 

Market Analysis 
Matthew Jones, Regulatory Analysis Section, Office of the General Counsel 7ZY 

RE: Administrative Closure of Docket No. 20210156-TX - Request for approval of 
transfer and name change on Certificate of Authority No. 8913 from Magna5 LLC 
to International Telcom. 

On October 1, 2021, Document 11785-2021 was inadvertantly filed without the attachment. 
Below is the revised memo with attachement. 

On September 17, 2021, International Telcom, LLC filed a notice of a transfer of control of 
Magna5 LLC to International Telcom, LLC. The filing also included an application to provide 
telecommunication service in Florida with the $500.00 application fee . Subsequently, Docket 
No. 20210156-TX was established. Upon review, staff discovered this transaction does not 
require Commission approval. As a result, staff instructed International Telcom, LLC to 
withdraw it's filing and resubmit appropriately. On September 21 , 2021 , International Telcom, 
LLC sent the attached memo withdrawing its filing. 

On October 1, 2021 a memo was filed requesting closure of Docket 20210156-TX and return of 
check submitted by Company. The attachment was omitted and therefore attached is a revised 
memo with the attachment. If you have additional questions please let me know. 

This docket was erroneously opened by International Telcom, LLC. Therefore, pursuant to 
Section 2.07 C.2.d(l), of the Administrative Procedures Manual, staff requests that Docket No. 
20210156-TX be administratively closed and International Telcom, LLC application fee of 
$500.00 (check #8835149) be refunded. 

Attachment 



Suite 500 East 
1301 K Street NW 
Washington, D.C.  20005-3317 
(202) 973-4242
daniellefrappier@dwt.com

September 21, 2021 

VIA EMAIL 

Sakina Deas 
Florida Public Service Commission 
Office of Commission Clerk 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Re: Withdrawal of Magna5 LLC - Transfer of Control Notification 

Dear Ms. Deas: 

Magna5 LLC (“Magna5”) withdraws its notification regarding the transfer of control of 
Magna5 to International Telcom, LLC (“International Telcom”) that was electronically filed and 
mailed to the Florida Public Service Commission on September 17, 2021. Commission staff have 
requested that Magna5 re-file the notice in a manner more consistent with the fact that Commission 
approval of the transaction described therein is not required.  Magna5 will coordinate with staff on 
re-filing a notice per their instructions.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Danielle Frappier 
Christopher W. Savage 
Davis Wright Tremaine LLP 
1301 K Street NW, Suite 500 East 
Washington, D.C. 20005 
Telephone: (202) 973-4242 
Email: daniellefrappier@dwt.com 
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